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OFFICIALS' NEWSLETTER 

Greetings from the Chair 

Happy Holidays to all! The local weather forecast tells me our temperatures will be falling into the single 

digits and there is a chance of snow, just in time for travel challenges! 

It is hard to believe that 2022 is about to come to an end. Where did the time go? Hopefully, you are all 

taking time to reflect on the year that has been and the year that will come. I am thankful for all of you 

and the countless hours you spend at swim meets of all types around the country and outside our 

borders. That time is invaluable to the athletes and coaches who have in turn spent countless hours of 

their own honing their craft in order to challenge themselves and the stopwatch. In just a little over 18 

months from now, the USA's best and brightest will converge on Lucas Oil Stadium for nine days of 

incredible swimming. The Toyota U.S. Open at the beginning of this month kicked off the qualification 

period, and the swimming community will be looking at the first Trials to be contested in an NFL stadium! 

As we move into 2023, let's continue working on all the little things we do each day to make ourselves 
















